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EDITION 

‘19 

DO SMALL 

THINGS WELL 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

FIRST COMMUNION  

Sunday 16th June at 12PM 

The following children will be receiving their First Holy Communion in this 

Sunday at midday (everyone is welcome to attend). Please keep them in your 

prayers as they prepare for this big event in their spiritual lives. 

Jack D, Velma, Lupita, Maria, Scarlett, Ethan M, 

Fiancelle, Jake D, Dylan, Angela, Amelia, Joy, Isabelle, Krystal, Brodie, 

Angelica, Hoang-An, Patrick, William, Frederik, Sena, Xavier, Ethan E, Venice, 

Oliver, Sebastian, Dylan and Jake. 

Thanks to Doriana Cooper, Carla Pullen, Erin Panagiotou and Frank Stosic for 

preparing the children to receive the sacrament. 

 School Reports Parent Information Session  
It’s report time again with reports due to go home at the end of term. There will be two 
information sessions offered for parents who would like to find out information and/or have 
their questions answered about their children’s reports. All parents are welcome to attend 
and find out how to interpret the report and what to ask teachers at the interview. Please 
come to either session: Tuesday 18th June at 9.00am or Wednesday 19th June at 2.45pm. 

Congratulations to all of the children. Over the weekend I had 
the pleasure of reading all of their reports and I am sure that 
you are all going to be proud of the progress that each of 
them has made. We look forward to discussing their progress 
with you at Parent/Teacher Interviews on Wednesday the 
26th of June.  
I wish to thank all of our wonderful staff for their efforts this 
term. 

mailto:principal@stalbion.catholic.edu.au


Important Reminders for The Remainder of Term 2: 

• The SCHOOL DISCO is on next Friday June 21st from 6pm – 8pm. The cost of the Disco is $8 

(disco entry, hotdog and drink).

• Semester 1 Reports will go home on Friday 21st June.

• Wednesday 26th June, Parent / Child / Teacher Interviews will be held from 1.30 -7.00pm. 

Online booking details are attached to this newsletter. STUDENTS WILL BE DISMISSED AT 1PM 
ON THIS DAY. OSHCLUB will be available from 1pm-6pm.

• The School Dental Van will be on site from Monday 24th June until Wednesday 26th June. 

Forms sent home last week must be returned by Wed 19th of June
• Friday 28th June is the Feast of the Sacred Heart Mass for the whole school at 12pm.

• Term 2 ends on Friday 28th June at 1.00

• TERM 2 SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW OVERDUE. PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU ARE UP TO DATE WITH 
YOUR PAYMENTS. (Please organise to speak to Rob if you have a problem with payment) 

2020 ENROLMENTS 

If you have a child who is at 4yo Kinder this year please collect an application form from 
the school office. Children must turn 5 years of age before the 30th of April 2020 to be 
eligible for enrolment.  The Application period will close on Friday the 28th of June. 

WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN : Thanks to everyone who is collecting the Woolworths stickers….we have quite a 

few but need lots more. There are only a couple more weeks left to collect them so make sure to shop at Woolworths and 
collect the stickers so that we can get lots of FREE educational resources for the students. 

I wish to thank everyone for your support in regard to my mum’s illness. I 
wish to especially thank Marie Gamwell and all of our staff. 

Have a great weekend. 

Yours sincerely, 
Robert Macklin 

PARISH MASS TIMES 

Wednesday: 9.00 am Queen of Heaven 

10.30am Mother of God. (Polish) 

Thursday: 9.00am Mother of God. 

Friday: 9.00am Albion 

6.00pm (Polish, Mother of God) 

Saturday: 6.00pm (Vigil) Mother of God. 

Sunday: 10.30am Albion 

9.00am Mother of God, (Polish). 

9.00am Queen of Heaven. 



 Spotlight on Student Wellbeing 
Aside from being our wonderful Deputy Principal Marie Gamwell also is our Leader in our efforts to promote and 

nurture the wellbeing and social and emotional learning (SEL) of the children at St Theresa’s. Marie has initiated 

and implemented many proactive programs in this area such as Mindfulness, CASEA, BluEarth etc. One of the 

things that we also do in relation to SEL is that each year we survey all of the children about their views and 

attitudes to their own social and emotional wellbeing. The surveys are developed by the Australian Council for 

Educational Research (ACER) and are done on-line. ACER collates the student responses and then provides the 

school with the results. This provides us with valuable information about student attitudes and feeling about a 

whole range of things that affect them on a social and emotional level and allows us to proactively help them in 

their development in these aspects of their life. If you would like more information we will be conducting a 

community conversation about Student Wellbeing and Social & Emotional Learning later in the year. 

 

Phys Ed at St Theresa’s 
The following students competed in the Western Metropolitan Division Cross 
Country Championships on Wednesday the 5th of June at Brimbank Park: Heath 
Lehane, Gemma Lehane , Apiath Adut  Taylor Kain and Natalia Nguyen. These 
runners were incredibly competitive and pushed through despite the freezing 
morning and very tricky terrain to run through (lots of hills!) Everyone at St 
Theresa’s is incredibly proud of their stamina and determination with 
completing this difficult run. Gemma, Apiath and Natalia all qualified to the next 
round of competition. Best of luck!  
 

  

FOR YOUR DIARY… 

  
DATE EVENT 

Sunday 16th June 1st Communion 

Wed 26th June Parent/teacher Interviews 

Friday 28th June Term 2 ends at 1pm 

Monday 15th July Term 3 begins 

Friday 26th July Confirmation at 7pm:Yr 6 

Friday 20st Sept Term 3 ends at 1pm 

Monday 7th October Term 4 begins 

Monday 4th November School Closure Day 

Tuesday 5th November Cup Day Holiday 

Friday 22nd November School Closure 

Thursday 12th Dec Graduation Mass & Dinner: Yr 6 

Wednesday 18th Dec End of Year Mass at 12pm 

Wednesday 18th Dec Term 4 ends at 1pm 

 

 BE SAFE BE HAPPY BE CARING BE READY TO LEARN 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Parent/Child/Teacher interviews will be held from 1.30pm – 5pm and 5.30pm 
– 7pm on Wednesday 26th June, 2019. 
 
You can now book interviews at times that suit YOUR FAMILY BEST.  
Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow these simple instructions. 
 

BOOKINGS CLOSE TUESDAY, 25th JUNE at 9am. 

q6vrf 

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be 
emailed to you automatically - check your junk mail 
folder if you do not receive your email immediately.  
You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any 
time, and change your interviews - until bookings close.  

 

Parents can change their interview bookings, any time prior to the closing date, by re-visiting 
the www.schoolinterviews.com.au website, and using the event code. Remember to use the 
same name and email address, you used when you made your original booking. Parents 
wishing to change their interview times after the closing date, should contact the school 
directly on: 9311 9070. 
 
Interviews are strictly 10 minutes and spaces are limited.  If you require more time, please 
contact your teacher directly to make alternative arrangements. 
 
For parents that don’t have access to the internet at home, at work, at a friend’s home or on 
their mobile phone, you may send a note to school with the approximate times they require 
or phone the school on 9311 9070. 
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